

Colorado Federation of Republican Women

TUSK TALK

SAVE THE DATE

Fall Convention

SEP 24-25th

BOD on 9-23

Doubletree by Hilton

Westminster, CO

Hosted by:

District VII

SEPTEMBER 2016—3RD QUARTER

MARILYN HARRIS-CFRW PRESIDENT

It has been my honor to represent CFRW as your President so far this year and what a year it has been.

We are now preparing for our Fall Board of Directors/Convention meeting in Westminster on September 23 through 25, 2016. The Executive Board will meet the evening of September 23 and the Board of Director's Meeting will begin Saturday, September 24, 2016 at 9:00 AM.



As State President I am a member of the Board of Directors of the National Federation of Republican Women. This year the NFRW Spring Board of Directors meeting was in Washington DC in March. At that meeting NFRW passed a resolution that all clubs will be <u>UNIFIED</u> and support our Presidential nominee.

The Fall meeting was held in conjunction with the National Republican Convention in Cleveland. Again, the message from NFRW and the RNC was <u>UNITY</u>. We must stand united to win our Republican elections this year all the way from the Presidential election to local city and county elections. UNITED we stand. DIVIDED we fall.

The most important element of all is to get out the vote. We as Republicans must work to get our Republican candidates elected. Please contact your family, friends, neighbors; knock on doors and talk to people at meetings or the grocery store. We must work as hard as we can in whatever way each of us can by doing our part.

I hope everyone can make our meeting in September to network with one another and to see how we can make a difference in the November election. Our theme for the meeting...



We the People

MEMBER AT LARGE—PUBLIC RELATIONS——PAT WAINWRIGHT

SUPPORTING OUR TROOPS

Blue Star Moms are hosting Gold Star Moms annual Colorado gathering in Durango the weekend of September 23-24, 2016. This is a time of mourning for the families of soldiers who have recently died.

There will be an opening reception at the Durango & Silverton Railroad Station on Friday evening, a day of mourning on Saturday, a banquet on Saturday evening, and an uplifting church service followed by departure on Sunday.

In keeping with President Harris's commitment to support our troops, CFRW will send two representations to the Friday reception to meet the families of the fallen soldiers. We will also provide center pieces for the banquet at the Doubletree Hotel on Saturday evening. The Sunday morning praise band arrangements have been made by CFRW.

As an organization we are honored to participate in this small way to support the families whose children have given the ultimate sacrifice for our freedom.

TREASURER'S REPORT—MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION CLUB TREASURER INFO

Just a reminder that the NFRW Service Charge of \$15 per club was due on January 1, 2016. Also, please remember that individual club member dues are \$15 to CFRW. All checks should be made out to CFRW and mailed to our PO Box listed below. I am looking forward to working with all the Club Treasurers. If possible use Excel spreadsheet to include:

- Club Name—spelled out
- Member Name, Address, Zip + 4 (go to USPS.com) Phone & Email—in alphabetical order
- Regular members only—no Associate's
- Then monthly—send new membership names & info with payment of \$15 per member

CFRW—PO Box 64050—Colorado Springs, CO 80962-4050

CFRW'S NEW TREASURER

CFRW has a new State Treasurer. We are honored to welcome Judith Jergensen back as our new Treasurer to fill the remainder of the 2016 term vacated by Holly Williams.

Judith was CFRW Treasurer in 2012 to 2013 and has graciously agreed to step back into action. The CFRW address of P. O. Box 64050, Colorado Springs, CO 80962 will remain the same so please address all membership lists, etc. to that address to Judith Jergensen's attention. Any questions or problems, please do not hesitate to contact Judith Jergensen at jejergens@aol.com or 719-495-3736.

DISTRICT III SW DIRECTOR - MARY ANN SMITH

As of July 30, 2016, District III SW has a combined membership of 151 and associates of 79.

District III SW Clubs are holding meetings and events to support and introduce Republican candidates to voters in their communities. Each Club will have specifics in their reports as well as emailing out flyers and information. If you plan to be in SW Colorado, please contact a local Republican Women's club for information on upcoming meetings/events.

CFRW member and President of Lone Cone Republican Women, Terri Snyder Lamers, is running for San Miguel County Commissioner. Please give her your support in any way you can. GO TERRI!

My passion is "to get the word out" to VOTE NO on Amendment 69. The negative impact of this Amendment under the guise of "health care" will be massive on all Colorado citizens. It does not guarantee health care nor health insurance! Please talk to those you do business with and inform there will be no oversight, our taxes will be the highest in nation, and can continue to increase – all without accountability. High taxes will kill business and jobs, and cause others not to invest in Colorado. Independence Institute has a paper on its web site outlining this looming disaster with more specifics, i.e., such as your personal health care data being made public for the purpose of "research". CFRW members must be very vocal against Amendment 69.

DISTRICT V DIRECTOR—DR. SHARRON CLARK

Collegiate Peaks Republican Women's Forum are listed on the NFRW.org page. Their activities are posted on the Chaffee Republicans web page http://www.chaffeerepublicans.com

Colorado Springs Republican Women has an outstanding newsletter on their website: http://cospringsrw.org or "The Elephant Heard" with beautiful photos of their events. They held a small donor fundraiser at Whistling Pines Gun Club in June. CSRW hosted a "Convention Watch Party" and are looking forward to attending the GOP Lincoln Day Dinner in August. Check out their coming events!

El Paso County Republican Women hosted a fun "Ridiculous Golf" event. EPCRW members help keep the GOPHQ running smoothly by coordinating volunteers to work at County, State and Judicial GOP Assemblies. Please check out their website https:// www.epcrw.comfor more information.

Park County Republican Women are listed on the NFRW.org web page.

Royal Gorge Republican Women http://www.rgrw.org have an outstanding web page, presenting their "Special Projects", including K-9 Rescue and War Dog Memorial, Fremont County Boys and Girls Club, Family Crisis Services, Fremont County Foster Parents, and others. Check out their upcoming events and beautiful photos of their events.

Sunrise Republican Women have a beautiful new website www.coloradosrw.com on their homepage, you will see a map and directions to their new venue: Colorado Technical University. SRW members volunteered at the Colorado Assemblies, serving as registrars and ballot watchers. This month, SRW again were presented with a ribbon, the "Most Creative" float at the Kiwanis Independence Day Parade in Monument. Click on "EVENTS" and you will find your invitation to their Annual Summer Picnic on Saturday, August 6, 2016, starting at 10:30 am. You are invited to bring a "Perfectly Patriotic Pie" that will be auctioned off. Bring the little Republicans to play at the playground near Pavilion #4 and #5. They are actively campaigning against Amendment 69. Twelve of SRW members are currently running for local office. They will continue to host home gatherings for local candidates and Senatorial Candidate Darryl Glenn. They continue to volunteer many hours at GOPHO, and worked at the El Paso County Fair.



CFRW BOARD MEETING and CONVENTION

September 23 - 25, 2016

Doubletree by Hilton – 8773 Yates Drive – Westminster, CO, 80031

Westminster, CO

<u>REGISTRATION – Please Print</u>

Name:			
Address:			
	e: Cell phone:		
Are you a Cl	ub President: Are you a CFF		
	\$115.00 Full Registration (Includes Saturday Lunch, SaturdaCobb Salad OR		
SAT Dinner	Chicken Piccata	Pork Chop	_Vegetarian Lasagna
Any dietary r	restrictions?		
Will you be b	oringing a guest: Name:		
	\$25.00 Saturday lunch ONLY	Cobb Salad OR _	Vegetarian Salad
	\$35.00 Saturday night dinner ONI Chicken Picca		_Vegetarian Lasagna
	\$25.00 Sunday Breakfast ONLY \$35.00 Meeting only (No meals)		
\$	_TOTAL REGISTRATION		
Please make	checks payable to CFRW.	Check No	
After the dea	TION <u>DEADLINE</u> must be postm dline, Registration is \$135.00 (Sorry checks payable to CFRW and mail t	, No exceptions).	egistration Chairman



CFRW 2016 FALL CONVENTION LIVE & SILENT Auction Donation Form

Your donations to the CFRW Auctions help support & fund CFRW! Please PRINT

CLUB NAME	
CITY	
CONTACT NAME	
EMAIL	
HOME PHONE_	_CELL PHONE
DONATED ITEM(S) VALUE	
1	
2	
3	

PLEASE BRING THIS FORM WITH YOU FOR AUCTION ITEM CHECK-IN

QUESTIONS? Beverlee White at beverleebwhite@gmail.com

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY





VENDOR TABLE RESERVATION FORM

Table cost for CFRW Members: \$20.00.
Non-Members: \$40.00.

If your Club would like to raise some money by setting up a table to sell new items that may interest our attendees, OR if you know of a Vendor who may want to sell appropriate items, please consider purchasing a table at the Fall Convention.

Reservation w/payment must be postmarked by FRIDAY SEPT 16th.

Vendor & Club Name		
Contact info		
Phone		
Email		
Description of items to be sold:		

Location: **Double Tree Hote**l, 8773 Yates Dr, **Westminste**r 80031 Set-up 7:30 am Sat. 9/24/16

Please mail this registration form & your check payable to CFRW to:

Beverlee White, Fundraising Chairman 550 Manorwood Lane, Louisville 80027

beverleebwhite@gmail.co - 303 945-4167-H or 703 867-7653-C



ARCHULETA COUNTY REPUBLICAN WOMEN Mary Stokes—President

Greetings from Pagosa Springs! Our summer has been busy with lots of tourists visiting our part of Colorado. We feel fortunate to live in a county with a high percentage of registered Republicans. It just makes life easier!

At our June meeting we held a "\$\$hower" for J Paul Brown to help with his campaign in the 59th House district. On the Fourth of July many of our members reinforced our Republican presence riding on a parade float and helping supply water bottles for our commissioner candidates and elected officials to distribute to the crowds.

We hosted an informational meeting in July to review proposals for a new county court house and our close relationship with elected officials make for a frank and honest conversation. In August we helped at the Republican booth at the Archuleta County Fair by passing out candidate information and visiting with

interested passersby.

The Honorable Scott Tipton, our District 3 Congressman, spoke to our club in August about the accomplishments and frustrations of DC. He reflected on the importance of the upcoming election which he calls a "generational" election and how important it is that we send Republicans to Washington to stop the carnage. Our membership continues to grow and we invite each of you to come visit and join us when we meet the second Tuesday of each month at noon at Boss Hogg's Restaurant in Pagosa Springs. Our delegates are looking forward to seeing all of you at the CFRW Convention in September in Westminster.



CHERRY CREEK REPUBLCIAN WOMEN Andi Allott—President

Although Cherry Creek Republican Women do not meet in July and August, members are busy assisting CCRW members who are candidates for 2016 elective office. Congratulations to the following Cherry Creek members who are running robust campaigns in some very tight races: regular members include Katy Brown (HD 3); Susan Beckman (HD 38); Rep. Kathleen Conti (Arapahoe County Commissioner - District 1); Linda Garrison (HD 41) and Nancy Doty (SD 26). Associate members include Cong. Mike Coffman (U.S. House of Representatives - CD 6); Jeff Baker (Arapahoe County Commission - District 3); Richard Bowman (HD 36); Sebastian Chunn (SD 29); Bob LeGare (Arapahoe County Commission - District 5); Spencer

Wellman (HD 40); Rep. Cole Wist (HD 37); and James Woodley (SD 27).

Best wishes to all for victories in November!

Caption: Attendees at a recent fundraiser hosted by members of Cherry Creek Republican Women Included Arapahoe County Commissioner Nancy Sharpe, Arapahoe County GOP Chair Joy Hoffman, Katy Brown Candidate HD3, Senator Jack Tate SD27 and Richard Bowman Candidate HD36



BROOMFIELD REPUBLICAN WOMEN Katrina Hamrick - President

The Broomfield Republican Women continue to stay busy! We held a Women Who Wine fundraiser at Broomfield's Turquoise Mesa Winery on June 2nd and raised over \$600!

Our Summer Social was July 30th at East Interlocken Park in Broomfield and included a fabulous catered BBQ dinner by GQue BBQ. It was a great opportunity to personally talk with candidates and elected officials.

Broomfield Days is September 17th and we will march in the parade as well as have a booth at the event. We will be handing out red helium balloons with the GOP logo to the kids.

We will hold a jewelry, scarves and purses sale at our September 19th luncheon. Our April jewelry sale raised \$421 so we decided to do it again and add scarves and purses to the mix! Come join us and pick up some new bling! Our luncheon speaker will be educating us about the ballot issues.

Our October luncheon is October 10th and Lisa Hamil from the Denver Association of Petroleum Landmen will be educating us about the oil & gas industry and the related ballot initiatives.

We will be working hard throughout the fall supporting all of our local, state and national candidates. In conjunction with the county party, we will be making phone calls and walking door to door talking with our neighbors about the election and working on getting out the vote!

SOUTHWEST REPUBLICAN WOMEN Sharla Dyar—President

The summer has kept us in full swing and LaPlata County Republicans are making an impact in our community. Members are involved from helping candidates hang signs to engaging in the multiple parades and events. There is a buzz in LaPlata County that the Republicans are here and standing firm. The involvement is causing others to be bolder in their actions and confident to speak their values.

The next step for SWRW to impact our community is to put our strategic plan into action. When we bring our ideas and efforts together they are multiplied and have a much further reach -- each member has talents, energy and a unique perception that is invaluable. This month several members will meet together during our Tea & Talent to form committee chairs and make ideas become reality through the Candidate Support, Fundraising, Scholarship and Membership committees.

We are also trying new ideas to reach others in our community. On August 20 we will host a FREE Concert in the Park with Ralph Dinosaur - a well-known classic rock local artist, and have our local candidates mix and mingle with the crowd. The concert will be held outside at the Rotary Park in Durango giving the general public a non-threatening, friendly arena to enjoy the music and have the ability to see and visit with the candidates. Our intention is to create an environment to reach those who will never step into a formal Republican Meet & Greet or Republican sponsored event. If you are in Durango from 4-8 p.m. on Saturday, August 20, please stop by.

Southwest Republican Women Board, Sharla Dyar, Leetra Jurkens, Terri Oliger, Cheri Eby, Nora Montgomery, Carolyn Plested

MESA COUNTY REPUBLICAN WOMEN Sue Benjamin—President

It has been a busy and hot summer here in Mesa County! So, in June, we had an ice cream social in the park and invited Republican candidates to join in and socialize with us.

Also, in June, State Senator Ray Scott spoke at our luncheon and gave a report on the last Session in Denver. It is evident not much worthwhile can be done in our state until there is Republican control.

July saw MCRW involved in our local 4th of July parade down Main Street. There was lots of applause for our Republican float entry as we waved and handed out many little flags to the children.

In August, Heidi Ganahl, candidate for CU Regent At Large was our featured speaker at our luncheon. She has very good conservative ideas for CU and would be a good addition to CU's Board of Regents. This same month we are holding our Fun Fashion Show fund raiser. Marylin Harris, President of CFRW, is our guest speaker at this event.

This summer has seen our members attending meet and greets, working with the Election Dept. at the Primary Election, attending the Western Conservative Summit in Denver and watching the Republican National Convention. Laureen Gutierrez, our MCRW president, attended the Convention as an Alternate. She told us all about it when she returned. It was something she had always wanted to do.

BOULDER REPUBLICAN WOMEN

Boulder Republican Women are VERY involved people. Diana Petrak is a fine example. In addition to being the BRW Hospitality Chairman, Diana is active with BOCOFirm in fighting Boulder County's neglect and failure to maintain unincorporated county roads. Diana is also involved with the Colorado Republican Business Coalition, the Bean Project, and Principles of Liberty as a legislative analyst. Diana recently graduated from Leadership Program of the Rockies, participates in Toastmasters and has graduated from levels 1, 2 &3 in the Americans for Prosperity Grass Roots Leadership Academy. Diana has partnered with Jane Meagher to lead a group of women in discussion of conservative issues.

Several BRW members were delegates to the CO GOP Assembly. Marty Neilson was a delegate to the RNC Convention and volunteers as CO GOP Treasurer. Beverlee White and Hetty Hennessey are the Trump Boulder County Chairmen & Marty is now the Northern Colorado Coordinator II. Gerry Gifford and

LeMoine Dowd each organized Boulder County GOP entries for parades this summer. BRW will host the Boulder County Republican Summer Social on August 20th with Theresa Watson and Susie Littmann serving as chairmen of the committee. These are but a few accomplishments of the many members of BRW, a group of over 100 outstanding individuals!

LeMoine Dowd, Communications Chairman Boulder RW 303-332-7665 <u>lemdowd@hotmail.com</u>

Pictured —Diana Petrak with Beverlee White presenting Big Elephant Award.



SUNRISE REPUBLICAN WOMEN Terry Hindmarsh—President

Almost 70 people gathered for our Annual Picnic August 6th in beautiful Fox Run Regional Park. The Sunrise Trio, Rachel, Tawanna, and Leslie, got us in the mood for candidate stump speeches with rousing patriotic songs. (See attached picture.) Mark's smoked BBQ Brisket was a favorite along with the watermelon and pies. Several student leaders spoke and gave us great hope for the future! A collection was taken for Shield 616 in support of our local police.

Sunrise was well-represented at the El Paso County Lincoln Day Dinner August 12th. Members volunteered at the Republican Booth at the County Fair and have been helping with voter registration and campaign

walking. Once again, Sunrise was awarded a ribbon for creativity at the Monument Independence Day Parade for our float depicting the Early Days of American Education.

At the June General Meeting two speakers addressed their serious concerns about Amendment 69. Our opponents propose legislation that "sounds good" when they attempt to take away our freedom to make our own choices for healthcare, education, energy development, firearms, AND they want to take our dollars to pay for it all.

srwpresident2016@gmail.com terry.p@divide.net

DOUGLAS COUNTY REPUBLICAN WOMEN Marsha Haeflein—President

As we are fast approaching the November election, DCRW is hard at work campaigning for our local, State, and Federal candidates in addition to informing the electorate on all the ballot issues. We can all rest on November 9th! A number of our members are involved in the State Trump/Pence and Women for Trump campaigns. Remember that Republican women are the backbone of the Party!!

In April, we hosted an informative program on Amendment #69 featuring Jeff Wasden, DCRW member and President of Colorado Business Roundtable, and Kelly Sloan from the Independence Institute. Quite a few of our members are distributing the 2-page bullet-point outline (found at www.i2i.org/health-care) to everyone we know including family, friends, businesses, doctors, etc. Spread the word! In May, Josh Penry gave us the low-down on the Political Landscape in Colorado. During our summer hiatus, we were busy with the three local parades and booths, fundraisers, campaigns and everything associated with an election year!

In August, our District VI Director Barbara Piper chaired a great luncheon/meeting which was co-hosted by DCRW and Cherry Creek RW featuring Dr. Jill Vecchio as our speaker on Amendment #69.

We are excited for our September 21st meeting where we will be hosting five experts from the Independence Institute on five of the most important ballot issues, i.e., fracking, Amendment #69, etc. We urge everyone to join us by going to www.dcrw.org to rsvp.

After what happened at the RNC Convention, we hope that everyone will now UNITE and get on the Trump Train!

GO DARRYL GLENN FOR U.S. SENATE! GO TRUMP/PENCE 2016!

H: 303-841-4318 C: 720-490-1290

mhaeflein@comcast.net



District VI Meeting (l-r) Andi Allott, Marsha Haeflein, Barbara Piper, & Marilyn Harris

LONE CONE REPUBLICAN WOMEN Terri Lamers—President

Lone Cone Republican Women hosted a very successful 2nd Annual Lincoln Day Dinner on August 6, 2016. Member, Gretchen Wells took on the task of handling the silent auction. She did a great job soliciting donations from members and the community. Member Betty Greager's pies brought in a nice chunk of cash for the club. Ann and Ron Gabbet did a nice job of keeping the crowd refreshed. Ron also did a great job of auctioning the pies.

Members Mike and Tanya Morlang catered the evening's meal of smoked brisket and all the fixings. And club Secretary/Treasurer provided cardboard cutouts of former Presidents Reagan and Lincoln for photo ops.

We were honored to have 58th House District Representative Don Coram and Diane in attendance. As well as, Velbeth Jones (representing J Paul Brown) and Mary Anne Smith from SW District 3 CFRW.

Rudi Zitti of American's for Prosperity enlightened and frightened us about Amendment 69; the Single Payer Health Care proposal.

Thanks to all that attended and made the night so successful and fun! See photo on page 13





LONE CONE PHOTO

Rep. Don Coram (left) and Rudy Zitti (right)



COLORADO SPRINGS RW Vickie Tonkins—President

Hello Republican Ladies,

I am having a hard time believing it is August and our CFRW Board Meeting and Convention is right around the corner. This will be my first CFRW Convention and I am excited to be meeting many of the wonderful women who make up our federation. I hope our clubs will have many of our women participate in this event.

I had the great pleasure of being a part of the Colorado Delegation to the Republican National Convention in Cleveland, OH last month. Our delegation worked hard to represent you all well. While much of what went on at the Convention was exciting and far grander than I had expected, there were, some things that happened that were disappointing.

I am sure some of you heard from the media that our delegation left the Convention floor, please know that this is false. The Colorado delegation **did not** leave the floor. One thing that all Republicans can be proud of is the adoption of the 66 page Republican Platform. It is the most pro-family, pro-religious freedom, pro-life, and pro-second amendment platform the Republican Party has ever had. Robin Coran and Justin Everett represented Colorado in this portion of the convention. You can read the platform at https://prod-static-ngop-pbl.s3.amazonaws.com/media/documents/DRAFT_12_FINAL[1]-ben_1468872234.pdf

It is my desire to see America return to being a Nation governed by The Constitution of the United States as the founding fathers envisioned.

God bless you all and God please continue to bless America!



CFRW HANDBOOK CORRECTIONS:

CORRECTIONS

Page	6	Email for Marilyn Harris	marilynharris44@aol.com
Page	7	Email for Vera Ortegon	ortegonvera@gmail.com
Page	10	Spelling of Beverly White	Change Beverly to Beverlee
Page	11	Cell phone for Deb Scheffel	Change # to: 303-638-4730
Page	12	Email for Jean Daviet	jean@disciplesofliberty.org
Page	19	Change President for Greeley RW	To: Jean Daviet
Page	22	Change Sunrise email info to	srwpresident.2016@gmail.com
Page	23	Street for Jeannie Reeser	PEARL not Pear

ADD: ELBERT COUNTY REPUBLICAN WOMEN

President—Ivialy Flangis 15// Stage Run Hai	President—Mar	v Frangis	1377 Stage Run Trai
---	---------------	-----------	---------------------

H) 303-646-9645 Elizabeth, CO 80107-7147 C) 720-271-5793 fullcircleranch@myedl.com

Meet 2nd Thursday, 7 PM, every other month, Carlson Bldg, Elizabeth. Call to verify.

Please email me if you see any items in need of correction.

Julia Lindahl-jalerp@aol.com

Centennial Club Members of CFRW

Ask at the convention how you can become a member. You'll get a special convention bag, reserved seating & a private reception.

Brenda Bright	Elaine Johnson
Sharron Clark	Julía Líndahl
Jan Cummings	Judy Merkel
Sandra Foote	Karen Mill
Marcy Freeburg	Líly Nunez
Jan Gardner	Judy Reyher
Gerry Gífford	Patrícia Springer
Joan Griep	Dona Troyer
Marsha Haeflein	Rebekah Vícknaír
Marilyn Harris	Beverlee White
Carole Hoover	Dulany Woodward
Tudith Tergensen	-

Colorado Federation of Republican Women (CFRW) The Dulany Woodward Educational Grant Application

The CFRW "Dulany Woodward Educational Grant" is administered by CFRW in the following manner:

- A. The CFRW Dulany Woodward Educational Grant is administered by the voting members of the CFRW Executive Committee. The CFRW President appoints the Chairman.
- B. The criterion is established by the Grant Committee and is inscribed on the application.
- C. The Chairman is responsible for:
 - 1. Distribution and receipt of applications;
 - 2. Conducting meetings for application review;
 - 3. Reporting the recommendations to the President for notification by the President to the Executive Committee and recipient (s); and
 - 4. Keeping the names of the applicants confidential.
- D. CFRW does not discriminate on the basis of race, religion or national origin in the awarding of the Financial Aid Program.

The Criteria for the CFRW "Dulany Woodward Educational Grant" Applicants are as follows:

1. Must be an active member of a CFRW Club

81301 or email to: velbeth414@yahoo.com Cell (970) 426-9440

- 2. Must demonstrate an involvement in the Republican Party and there must be an indication of continued involvement.
- 3. Be awarded only one time per year with a maximum amount of \$100
- 4. Cannot be used for Republican Fundraising or campaign events
- 5. This program is limited to Republican sponsored events such as CFRW and NFRW meetings, Leadership Program of the Rockies, Republican National Committee events, Lincoln Club, Capitol Club, Colorado Assembly cost, etc.
- 6. Application must be submitted at least 30 days prior to event.

All information in this application is co	onsidered confidential and shall be treated as such.
NAME:	
ADDRESS:	
EMAIL	PHONE:
NAME OF CFRW CLUB YOU ARE	A MEMBER OF:
ACTIVITY OR EVENT APPLYING	
WHY DO YOU WANT TO ATTEND	THIS EVENT AND HOW WILL YOU BENEFIT FROM IT:
RETURN FORM TO: Velbeth Jones,	CFRW Scholarship Chairman, 261 County Road 204, Durango, CO

Tribute to Dulany Woodward

CFRW is doing a photo album tribute to honor Dulany Woodward, who passed away May 9, 2016.

Dulany was our recent past president and we are asking if anyone has any photos of her they would like to include in the photo album we would greatly appreciate them.

Julia Lindahl, Tusk Talk Editor is heading up this project. If you would like to contribute a photo with a brief description of the time, date, location, etc, please contact Julia at <u>jalerp@aol.com</u>.

We hope to have the album completed to put on display at our Fall meeting and then present it to Dulany's family.

ROSIE THE BUS is Coming to Colorado the weekend of September 9th Stay tuned for updates!!!

GET ON BOARD!

Help the NFRW fund our 2016 Destination: White House Campaign, a high-visibility, nation-wide GOTV effort to register millions of women voters and put a Republican back in the White House.



We can't do it
without you!
Help the Federation
be a visible player
in 2016 ...

DONATE \$20.16



CFRW Tusk Talk Julia Lindahl - Editor PO Box 7604 Colorado Springs, CO 80933-7604



PLAN TO ATTEND OUR FALL CONVENTION September 24-25 in Westminster